
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

March 9th, 2021
The Stark County Board met remotely and in the Courthouse for the March 9th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, and Curry physically present and McMillen virtually present. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mrs. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the February 9th, 2021 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  
Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes attended an online meeting discussing the new law enforcement bill. 
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush attended the quarterly Health Board meeting and reported on the vaccine statistics for the County.  Approximately 6% of Stark & Henry County have been fully vaccinated. She noted 2 retirements at the Health Department. She also recognized Black Hawk College for the use of their facilities as vaccine clinics. The collaboration between BHE and the Health Department has provided the citizens of Stark County a smooth process to receive their vaccines. 
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Tree trimming has started.  Later in the agenda, there will be a discussion on the quote received for the panic call buttons to be installed.
6) Road/Bridge-In the absence of the County Engineer Mr. Nowlan briefed the board on the highway report.  Then new salt spreader has been installed, funding for the new building is still being worked out. Plans are moving forward to purchase signage and flashing lights for 3 dangerous roads in the County.
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None

8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Mrs. Bush asked for this committee to be removed from the monthly list of committee reports. 
9) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush with a second from Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.  
Highway Report

In the absence of the County Engineer, the written report provided electronically to the board was viewed with no questions. 
Finance Report

The report has been delayed due to the treasurer being under COVID-19 quarantine protocol.
Sheriff's Report

None
New Business

1) A quote for $1,465 plus a $50 per month to install panic buttons in the courthouse offices was presented from Team Alert.  After discussion, a motion was made to approve the quote by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to maintain the confidentiality of closed session minutes. A motion was made to approve the resolution by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) A resolution was presented to approve the Peoria Convention and Visitors Bureau as the sole representative for Stark County. After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.

4) A resolution for a joint transportation program between Marshall and Stark Counties was presented.  After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.

5) An ordinance to provide public transportation in Stark County was presented.  A motion was made to approve the ordinance by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.
6) A re-zoning permit for property owned by West Jersey Township was presented.  A motion to approve the permit was made by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
Old Business
7) A re-zoning permit for property owned by Bo/Gar Enterprises was presented. A motion to approve the permit was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Before adjournment, there was a discussion on the upcoming stimulus package and how the money allocated to the County could be spent.  Stark County OEM addressed the board on the areas in which he believes the money will be allocated pending more information as it becomes available.
At 7:18 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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